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---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Regarding p. 66 of the presentation - please work to formalize the existing bike and pedestrian
pathway that connects Rainier with the SMART Path and LCT. 

It is already in the General Plan, and is already a well used path. Taking steps to formalize the
pathways and document the prescriptive easement will benefit our community, regardless of
the outcome of any new crosstown connector work. 

The following images memorialize the existing pathway and its regular and continued use,
allowing community members to travel from the Deer Creek Village dog park, under Rainier,
across the vacant parcels, and Under the SMART Train, to connect up to the existing SMART
Path. Users can also connect directly to the LCT via the Rainier overpass. 

This path is widely known, has been used continuously for many years, and as part of the
General Plan many community members use this pathway via a "claim of right." I will also
document the absence of any signage on these parcels indicating permission or lack of
permission to use the property. 

Please take the appropriate actions to a) formally document the public's use of this pathway b)
take steps necessary to improve and promote this populate crosstown connector. 

Thank You   
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